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    DRAFT -
  
                                                               FINAL – 08/23/07
REGULAR SCHOOL BOARD MINUTES

August 9, 2007
	Introduction   
Roll Call 
	1.  The meeting of the Gadsden School Board convened in open session at 5:10 p.m. with President Maria Saénz presiding.  This meeting was held in the Desert Trail Elementary School Cafeteria, Chaparral, New Mexico. Board Members present were Mr. Craig Ford, Mr. Daniel Castillo, Mrs. Manuela Huerta, Ms. Maria E. Saénz and Mrs. Jennifer Viramontes. 

	Pledge &                
Mission Statement       
	2.  The Pledge of Allegiance was recited.  

	Supt.'s Report     
	3.  Programs, Reports, and Correspondence:

     A.  Interim Supt. Nava 
           Interim Supt. Nava introduced Mrs. Pat Martinez, Desert Trail Elementary School Principal.  Mrs. Pat Martinez welcomed everyone.  She introduced the junior senior choir led by choir director Ms. Glenna Poet.
            Interim Supt. Nava thanked CHS Principal, J.D. Diggs, Richard Chavez, David Boyd and Alfredo Holguin for their cooperative efforts to prepare the high school for their first day of classes.  

           Interim Supt. Nava introduced the new principal for Chaparral Elementary, Ms. Brenda Ballard.  

           Interim Supt. Nava announced to all that the NM Public Education Department had approved a request to provide busing for students who reside within the 2 mile radius from CHS under Hazardous Walking Conditions.            

	Board President’s Report
	      B.  President Saénz thanked Mrs. Martinez for hosting the school board meeting and praised the students and Ms. Poet for their choral performance.  Ms. Saénz congratulated Ms. Ballard.  Ms. Saénz thanked all the persons that were involved in the preparation of CHS.  Ms. Saénz welcomed the new student representative, Diana Solis, from Desert Pride Academy.  Ms. Saénz said she had visited DPA and enjoyed the visit and what a good job Mr. Yturralde is doing.  

	Board                 

Members
Supt.'s Report       


	C. Board Members: 

     Mr. Ford thanked the staff at CHS and Mr. Diggs for all that they did, beyond the call of duty to get their school ready for that first day of classes. Mr. Ford also thanked Mrs. Doran and SRE for letting CHS use their playgrounds for athletic practice.   
       Mrs. Viramontes thanked Mrs. Martinez for hosting the meeting.  Ms. Viramontes welcomed Diana Solis to the school board.  Mrs. Viramontes thanked Mrs. Martinez, Ms. Poet and the students for hosting the meeting and their presentation.  
            Mr. Castillo praised Ms. Poet and the students for their presentation.  Mr. Castillo apologized for having missed the last two meetings.  
             Mrs. Huerta  

	Student Rep
	      D.  Diana Solis thanked the board for the opportunity to serve on the board as    student representative.  Diana thanked the teachers and staff at DPA.

	Personnel Report
	     E.   The personnel report is included for the Boards information and no action is required.

	Modification       

of the Agenda
	4.  Mrs. Viramontes made motion to delete the Physical Plant Report, make the necessary corrections and place it on the August 23, 2007 board meeting agenda.  Interim Supt. Nava recommended approval of the motion.  Motion carried unanimously.          

	Consent                  Agenda
	5.  Mrs. Huerta made a motion to approve the consent agenda as modified.  Interim Supt. Nava recommended approval of the motion.  Motion carried unanimously.

	Open Forum         
	6.  Open Forum – 
     Charles Gonnell – CHS hazardous walking conditions.  Mr. Gonnell and several community members were present to express their concerns about the hazardous walking conditions at CHS. 

	Banking Resolution
	7.  Action Items:

     A.  Mrs. Viramontes made a motion to approve the Banking Resolution.  Interim Supt. Nava recommended approval of the motion.  Motion carried unanimously.

	Bond Resolutions for Bonds and Bond Anticipation Notes
	      B.  Mr. Ford made a motion to approve the Bond Resolutions for Bonds and Bond Anticipation Notes.  Interim Supt. Nava recommended approval of the motion.  Motion carried unanimously.

	Resolution to Determine Necessity to Issue Ed. Tech Notes
	    C.  Mrs. Viramontes made a motion to approve the Resolution to Determine Necessity to Issue Ed. Tech Notes.  Interim Supt. Nava recommended approval of the motion.  Motion carried unanimously.

	Water Rights Overview
	8.  Discussion Items:

A.  Alfredo Holguin, Physical Plant Director presented an overview on all of the District’s water rights.  Water resources and inventory for the district have been declared with the Office of the State Engineer 

	GISD Investments
	     B.  Maribel Aguilar, Financial Operations Director did a presentation for the Board on all of the District’s investments.  The District has investments in Certificates of Deposit and Sweep Accounts.  She explained how the earnings from the investments during 2006-2007 have increased by $800,000.00.    

	CHS Ribbon Cutting Ceremony 
	    C.  Ribbon Cutting Ceremonies for CHS were discussed.  Several dates are being looked at by the administration.

	Closed Session     
	9.  Mrs. Viramontes motioned to go into closed Personnel Session Pursuant to 10-15-1, H-2, NMSA 1978 to discuss personnel actions, pending litigation, collective bargaining and 10-15-1, H-2, NMSA 1978, as amended for Superintendent’s Evaluation and Salary, with possible action and Real Property Pursuant to 10-15-1, H-8, NMSA 1978.  Interim Supt. Nava recommended approval of the motion.  Motion carried unanimously.  The Board went into Closed Session at 7:28 p.m.   

	Reconvene in Open Session 
	10. Mrs. Viramontes motioned to reconvene in open session.  Interim Supt. Nava recommended approval of the motion.  Motion carried unanimously.  The Board reconvened in Open Session at 8:47 p.m.
     Mr. Castillo made a motion to give Interim Supt. Nava a 20 % increase in salary and to change her title to Superintendent.  This will be for the remainder of the 2007-2008 school year.  The Board will do a search for a new superintendent during the year and Ms. Nava will have the option to apply during that time.  Ms. Saénz; Mrs. Huerta, Mr. Castillo and Mrs. Viramontes all voted yes.  Mr. Ford voted no.  Motion carried.   

	Adjourned 
	     Mr. Ford made a motion to adjourn the meeting.  Supt. Nava recommended approval of the motion.  Motion carried unanimously.  Meeting adjourned at 8:59 p.m.                        
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